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Meeting Minutes

Debt Affordability Committee
October 30, 2018
1:30 pm
Executive Office for Administration and Finance

State House, Room 373

A meeting of the Debt Affordability Committee was held on Tuesday, October 30, 2018 in the Executive Office for Administration and Finance, State House, Room 373, Boston, Massachusetts, pursuant to notice duly given.  

Meeting was called to order at 1:35 pm.

Board members comprising a physical quorum:
Bill McNamara, Executive Office for Administration & Finance
Sue Perez, Office of the Treasurer and Receiver-General

Howard Merkowitz, Office of the Comptroller

Michelle Ho, Massachusetts Department of Transportation

Catherine Walsh, Governor’s Appointee, Northeastern University

Michael Butler, Treasurer’s Appointee

Others in attendance:
Maya Jonas-Silver, Executive Office for Administration & Finance

Aaron Carty, Senate Committee on Ways & Means

Chris Marino, Senate Committee on Ways & Means

Andrew Strumfels, House Committee on Bonding, Capital Expenditures and State Assets

Johannes Buchanann, Office of Senator Humason 

David Bunker, House Committee on Ways & MeansDavduHujklj
Minutes:

Note: The slide deck referenced in the minutes will also be made available and should be reviewed as well. 

Mr. McNamara called the meeting to order and introduced himself as the new chair of the Debt Affordability Committee, representing the Executive Office for Administration and Finance. 

The committee then began its review of the presentation prepared by the Executive Office for Administration & Finance (A&F). The committee noted the following:

Ratings agencies see the Debt Affordability process as an important part of Massachusetts’s strong fiscal responsibility

Ms. Jonas-Silver described the various sources of funding that together make up the state’s capital investment plan. 

Ms. Jonas-Silver described the historical recommendations and debt levels. 

Mr. McNamara gave an overview of the committee’s calendar. 

Mr. Merkowitz asked about the status of values in the first iteration of the presentation. Ms. Jonas-Silver answered that the values included in the deck were unchanged from the previous year, but would be updated in future iterations of the model. 

Mr. McNamara described the revenue trends the Commonwealth has seen, noting that FY16 and FY17 were below the long-term averages for revenue growth during good economies. Mr. McNamara noted that the change in federal tax legislation could likely be a driver of some of the FY18 increase in revenue. 

Members of the committee noted that in the past, the committee had used the Department of Revenue’s access to interest rate forecasting in order to make better assumptions about interest rates going forward. Sources for those projections included Global Insight and Moody’s Analytics. 

Mr. Butler asked about the interest rate assumptions included in the initial versions of the model. Ms. Jonas-Silver answered that the assumptions were set relative to the Municipal Market Data (MMD) based on historical experience that MMD with an adjustment factor tracked Massachusetts’s interest rate experience. 

Mr. McNamara gave an overview of revenue growth. Mr. Merkowitz noted that tax cuts had suppressed the revenue growth as observed in historical revenue collections. Mr. Merkowitz noted that it was important to baseline revenue growth from revenue growth as a result of tax law changes. 

Mr. McNamara noted that the statutory debt limit is not expected to be a constraining factor. 

Members of the committee noted that the previous year, they had evaluated three scenarios for the bond cap: unchanged, an increase of $80 M, and an increase of $125 M. They also examined debt ratios relative to peer states, economic factors, and what the ratings agencies look at.

Ms. Ho expressed the importance of making sure that the ratings agencies would be comfortable with the process of the committee, and asked what the ratings agencies have been focused on.

Ms. Perez responded that they have been emphasizing responsible budgeting around the pension fund, and that they were happy with the state’s end-of-FY18 deposit into the Stabilization Fund.

Ms. Perez and Mr. Merkowitz discussed the accounting for the state’s OPEB liability. 

The committee discussed the compound annual growth rate (CAGR) for the MassHealth program, noting that MassHealth’s spending was an important factor when evaluating the state’s availability of funding for discretionary spending. 

Mr. Butler asked to see an analysis of how Massachusetts’s level of debt compares to peer states, and that this was complicated because of different levels of debt carried at the local, county, and state levels across states. 

On a motion made by Ms. Perez and seconded by Ms. Ho, the committee adjourned at 2:25 p.m.
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���











TEL:	(617) 727-2040


FAX:	(617) 727-2779


www.mass.gov/eoaf





The Commonwealth of Massachusetts


Executive Office for


Administration and Finance


STATE HOUSE    ▪    ROOM 373


BOSTON, MA  02133








3

_1016970927.doc
[image: image1.png];__ ._...
___ A______.._.__.“__._.u








